
 

 

                                                                                              
                                                                                            
 

info@nationalhighways.co.uk 
                            Tel: 0300 123 5000 

                                              12 February 2024 
 
Dear Customer,  
 
Re: A52 Gamston roundabout to Cropwell Road 
 
I’m writing to inform you of some upcoming essential maintenance works including 
resurfacing, drainage and safety barrier works on the A52 between Gamston 
roundabout to Cropwell Road. 
 
When will this work take place? 
 
We’ll be working overnight, between 8pm to 6am, Monday to Friday, from 11 March 
2024 for three weeks until 29 March 2024. 
 
In order to carry out this work safely, we’ll install a full closure in both directions from 
Gamston roundabout to Cropwell road.  
 
There will be local access between A46 and Cropwell Road, however, Bassingfield 
Lane and Stragglethorpe road junctions with the A52 will be closed during these 
works. 
 
What does this mean for you?  
 
During the closures, a fully signed diversion will be in place as below.  
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Access for emergency service vehicles will be maintained throughout.  
 
We’ll make every effort to ensure the impact on the local community and travelling 
public is kept to a minimum. We always aim to work to the programme, however 
unforeseen circumstances or adverse weather conditions may mean changes.      
 
Please accept our apologies in advance for any inconvenience this may cause. 
  
Further information 
 
For further information about this work, please contact National Highways Customer 
Contact Centre on 0300 123 5000 open 24/7, email info@nationalhighways.co.uk, or 
write to us at National Highways, National Traffic Operations Centre, 3 Ridgeway, 
Quinton Business Park, Birmingham, B32 1AF.  
 
Information about our work can also be found on our website: 
https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/east-midlands/  
 
Yours faithfully, 

Matt Espin 
Assistant Service Delivery Manager 
National Highways  
    

                              

  

Scan the QR code and help 
us make improvements to 
the way we communicate 
information about our work in 
the future. 
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